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A large number of adolescent girls from rural and Slum 
areas of India are still not aware about issues related to 
menstruation and maintaining personal hygiene during this 
period and dealing with associated physical problems. They 
usually don’t get a proper platform to get information or 
discuss such issues. 
An awareness session was conducted by Oxigen and Sahyog 
Foundation CSR team at Robin Raina Foundation NGO 
center at Bawana Village on September 8, 2018.The Session 
emphasized on the importance of following personal 
hygiene practices especially during the menstrual periods. 
More than 130 women and girls participated in the session. All associated topics related to 
menstruation were explained, like what is menstruation, calculation of the period, physical 
problems faced by girls during their periods and ways to deal with it, maintaining personal 
hygiene and its importance during this time, avoiding the traditional methods of using dirty 
cloth pieces and promoting the use of sanitary napkins, etc. We explained the group that 
“unhygienic practices in personal hygiene especially during menstrual periods can result into 
severe health problems ranging from internal allergies and infections to infertility and cervical 
cancer in extreme cases”. 

We also briefed the girls about the female reproductive 
organs through Model illustration and informed them on 
how and why the females Menstruate. Traditional myths 
and misconceptions in rural areas related to 
menstruation were also discussed. They were told about 
the importance of using undergarments made of cotton 
fabric, drying them in sunlight and changing sanitary 
napkins regularly during periods. FAQs ranging from 
irregularity of periods to hormonal changes were 
addressed by the facilitator. Everyone was informed how 

these napkins are being manufactured and best way to dispose off these napkins and keep the 
environment clean. 



Most of the participants found the session very 
informative and useful. Girls were very happy to get 
new information about menstruation, Sanitary 
napkin and its disposal. At the end of the session 
Sanitary napkin packets were handed over to female 
teacher at the center and entrepreneur model was 
discussed. 
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